Micronesian Telecommunications Corporation
Susupe Village
P.O. Box 500306
Saipan, MP 96950-0306

October 13, 2005

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission

445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Attached please find the Adoption Notice of Micronesian Telecommunications Corporation
(“MTC”), FRN 0004-3502-52, notifying the Commission of its adoption of the federal tariffs of

the Verizon Telephone Companies applicable to MTC’s services.

If you have any questions, please contact MTC’s FCC regulatory counsel, Kenneth D. Patrich
and Timothy J. Cooney at Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP at 202-783-4141.

Very truly yours,

/s/

Jovino G. Lorenzo, Jr., Director
Micronesian Telecommunications Corporation



